
To:  Staff Senate 

From:  Cathy Schneider 
  Staff Senate Secretary 
 
Date:  September 9, 2012 
 
Subject: August 15, 2012 Meeting Minutes 
 

 

In Attendance:  Lisa Bealla, Barbara Eagen, Kym Fetsko, Diane Lang, Catherine Schneider, Lynn 

Scramuzza, Ann Barnoski, William Fiorini, William Hurst, Roger O’Malley, Glen Pace, Pete Sakowski, 

Alex Wasalinko, Melissa Bevacqua, Meg Cullen-Brown, Patricia Cummings, Virginia Egan, Jim 

Franceschelli, Janine Freeman, Margaret Hynosky, Diane Kennedy, Mark Murphy, Elizabeth Rozelle, 

Joseph Wetherell, Jason Wimmer 

Guests: There were no guests present at this meeting. 

1. Welcome : 

 Ms. Cullen-Brown began the meeting at 2:32 in the PNC Board Room. 

 Ms. Hynosky said the opening prayer. 

 Ms. Scramuzza (alt)would  substitute for Ms. Palko 

 Ms. Egan(alt)would  substitute for Ms. Stamford 

 Also not in attendance Ms. Rafter, Ms. Fetsko, Ms. Hayes, Ms. Edwards, Mr. Gaylets 

and Mr. Harris. 

 Ms. Cullen-Brown stated that there was a quorum for votes, as more than two thirds 

of the Senate was present 

 

2. Review of July 18, 2012 minutes: 

 

Correction July 18 meeting was called to order at 2:35, not 2:05 

A motion to accept the minutes was made by Mr. Murphy. Ms. Rozelle seconded the motion. 

3. Review of Agenda:  

Mr. Murphy made a motion to accept the agenda as presented. Mr. Wimmer seconded the 

motion.  The motion was approved. 

 

4. Report from the Senate President: 

Several points of interest to be relayed. 

 

1. SANS training – Ms Cullen-Brown explained that she attended a meeting 

regarding SANS training with Mr. Franceschelli on August 14. She stated that she 

felt this is an important point for IT to relay this initiative to encourage Senators, 



who can then encourage their constituency groups, the importance of 

participation in this training that is provided through IT. 

 

Ms. Cullen-Brown invited Mr. Franceschelli to explain SANS training to the 

Senate. Mr. Franceschelli relayed the following: 

 

 IT has licensed a number of videos from SANS. Each of the full-time staff 

were sent an e-mail last Fall, that provided information regarding how to access 

the information with their user id and temporary password.  Several contests 

were run to encourage participation. An iPad was given as a prize to the winners 

of two contests, one before Christmas and one in May.  

There are 18 different videos that raise awareness of computer security and 

information security that we should be aware of.  Mr. Franceschelli encouraged 

the Senate to look for the e-mail and if we cannot locate it to send him an e-mail 

and he re-send it. He encouraged us to view the videos. The information 

contained in the videos will help us to protect the University at large with regard 

to the information we have on our computers and at our desks. The videos are 

very well done and informative. More than 900 users were registered with SANS 

to be able to participate in the training. Over 700 have not yet started it. This 

training will be renewed for one more year, through October of 2013.  

 

Ms. Scramuzza offered that the video instructing how to choose a password was 

very informative and asked if there were refresher videos to view after someone 

has taken the training. Mr. Franceschelli explained that users can go back into 

the training and view the videos again. He added that the organization adds 

additional videos each year. 

 

Ms. Bevacqua asked if there was a link available to the training. Mr. Franceschelli 

advised that we should look to the e-mail that was sent out previously or 

request and it can be resent. 

 

2. 

Ms. Cullen



communicate our goals, through whatever venues we deem appropriate, to the 

staff, administration and faculty. 

 

3. Roberts Rules of Order 

Ms. Cullen-Brown distributed a document she and Mr. Gaylets collaborated on 

outlining Roberts Rules of Order. She requested all Senators take time to read 

and review the document. Ms. Cullen-Brown informed the Senate that this is 



Senate that last year we went through the Performance Management process. 



 

Mr. Sakowski suggested that once a person is adopted, the legal perspective, not 

moral but legal perspective, may be that the parent/child relationship was 

severed and may be viewed as not being eligible in that manner. 

 

Mr. O'Malley pointed out situations where something was brought up and they 

say where did you get that information, and when the person says it's in the 

handbook, the response is well that handbook is outdated and you can't go by 

that. He questioned what does the employee have to go by for policies regarding 

specific issues.  

 

Ms. Cullen-Brown reiterated that this issue was discussed at the last Executive 

Committee meeting, of the handbook being an unusable document, further 

outlining the need to have the handbook updated. 

 

Ms. Scramuzza suggested that in addition to asking for updated handbook, but 

also that the handbook be updated on a regular basis.  

 

Ms. Cullen-Brown indicated that it may be helpful to form a committee of staff 

members may assist and make the process easier for HR. Ms. Cullen-Brown 

noted that on the Faculty Senate there are committees charged with reviewing 

their handbook, and that they seek input from Faculty and Administrators alike.  

 

Motion 

Ms. Cullen-Brown announced the following formal motion  - We would like to 

make a motion that the Executive Committee requests that the UGC through its 

Liaison, communicate to the President's Cabinet, the importance of providing us 

with a new Staff Handbook and that it be updated regularly.  

 

The motion was put to a vote. The vote was unanimous, with 24 members voting 

yes and 0 voting no. 

 

5. Committee Goals 

Communications Committee - Mr. Wimmer reported that the committee agreed to 

meet once per semester prior to the release of the Senate newsletter and possibly 

more if necessary. 

Goals:  

2 newsletters, one to be published in October. Mr. Wimmer reminded 

committees to think of content for the newsletter as we are working our 

goals and our work. 

 

Continue to update and maintain the Staff Senate website 

 



To design and publish Staff Senate FAQ's page, and to distribute the 

information in as many ways as possible 

 

Initiate a Be Our Guest campaign to encourage Senators to bring non-senate 

guests to attend Staff Senate meetings. 

 

Establish a Communications Committee guidebook to document how and 

when committee work was accomplished and links to any resources used 

 

 

Election & Membership Committee - Ms. Fetsko was unable to attend the meeting 

but emailed her goals to Ms. Cullen-Brown 

Primary goal is to increase participation in the Senate elections 

Ms. Cullen-Brown stated that she know another priority Kym has is to 

ensure that we are visible to greater University community when people are 

seeking out participations on committees. 

Finance - Mr. Wetherell reported the goals as the following: 

Primary goal is to execute the 2012-2013 with no unauthorized purchases 

Submit the estimate for the 2013-2014 fiscal year in accordance with 

University requirements 

Mr. Wetherell asked that 



Staff Development - Ms. Rozelle 

Create a new staff hire mentoring program. The committee is looking at 



able to direct people to the website. Ms. Cullen-Brown indicated that she 

is seeking input from Senate to this end.  

4. Improve Roundtable procedures to ensure Roundtables are productive 

and positive, with attention to the Senate’s By-laws and Mission.


